
Girdwood Land Use Regulations
Title 21 Chapter 9 Review Committee Meeting

January 14, 2019
Minutes Draft
6PM Call to order, Mike Edgington
The Girdwood Board of Supervisors, its committees, and subcommittees are subject to the Alaska Open Meetings Act as found in Alaska Statute 44.62.310 and Anchorage Municipal Code1.25 - Public Meetings.

Agenda Approved for January 14, 2019
Minutes Approved from December 10, 2018 Meeting
Announcements & Presentations:
None

Introductions:

Michelle McNulty, MOA Planning Director and Robin Ward, HLB Director are attending.
Old Business:
Mike Edgington provides overview of the T21 C9 review project so far.  Group has focused on parking as a test to figure out the system for review and change of code.  Group has sought a scientific approach, and has attempted to receive information on what data was used to create the current parking requirements in Girdwood.  Group has created a spreadsheet to test the actual number of spaces compared to the required number of spaces, and has determined that nearly all of the commercial businesses located here could not qualify for the number of spaces required by current code, and are therefore locked in to their current size to maintain their Grandfather rights.  New construction has been hampered by parking and other elements of T21 C9.
In studying parking at Jack Sprat, which was required by code to increase parking last year based on a remodel and acquisition of a small out-building and summer beer garden, it is apparent that Girdwood patron have options to walk, ride the free shuttle, or park in other lots (without parking agreements).  Data collected shows that 30% of guests to Jack Sprat are not driving/parking.

Michelle McNulty encourages the group to review new parking sections recently adopted for Eagle River.  New code for this community addresses both the number of parking spaces and changes the required interior design of parking lots, which has been problematic for snow removal.  Group discusses getting exemptions for Girdwood commercial properties, versus an entirely different code for Girdwood.  Girdwood specific code seems to be the better solution as there is less left to interpretation in the future.

Discussion moves to Little Bears Reconstruction, where the existing parking is adequate for the day care, park, playground, and KEUL, however parking code requires significantly more spaces than are possible, and parking lot would exceed the size of the building.  Michelle is familiar with this location, as she worked on the Egloff Road project.  Between the staggered arrival schedule at the facility, the access to nearby parking not in the lot, use of trails/pedestrian dropoff, central location accessed by trail system, and free shuttle, there are many reasons that even a larger building with a few more kids using the Little Bears facility does not require increased parking.
Michelle encourages the group to set up a meeting with her, Tom Davis, Senior Planner, and Stephanie Mormilo, Traffic Engineer.  Mike Edgington to initiate contact.

This group can assist T21 C9 parking committee, to craft a change to code with T21 C9 that can be introduced at LUC and GBOS, then go to Planning and Zoning and then to the Assembly to change parking code.  

Process should take about 6 months.
Title 21 Chapter 9 Review Committee Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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Michelle also encourages the group to continue in working on other code changes to T21 C9 that are needed to address the needs of the community.

1. Review off-street parking standards work plan:

A. Review of Girdwood/Anchorage neighborhood Parking Studies
update from Mike Edgington:  No report.
B. Review of existing Girdwood development and test how other parking arrangements would work for them.  Also consider grandfather rights/non-starters in study data
Worksheet from Mary Thomas:  No update
C. Review the parking codes and work on philosophical arguments to support Girdwood’s unique situation compared to the Anchorage model for which they were designed.

Discuss with Marco: no update
D. Research parking codes in other comparable ski town/mountain towns in lower 48 and small Cities elsewhere in Alaska. (Sun Valley, Homer, Talkeetna, Seward)
Update from Erin Eker:  It now seems that review of the new Eagle River parking code is the best comparable available. 
Other Business
2. Next meeting date MON February 11, 2019 at 6PM
Adjourn
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